Maverick Region PCA Board meeting minutes, Jose Restaurant, April 3, 2024
By Carey Spreen, Under-Secretary to the Region Secretary, Olga Taylor
The meeting convened at 6:30 pm with President Bill Kruder welcoming Board Chairs and members. He noted Club Race Chair David Hodges’ birthday and introduced Jason Olson from The Phoenix Insurance as a guest. 
Dave Harness is stepping up as Rally Co-Chair, and will assist with the region’s first rally in a few years, helping out current Rally Co-Chair Bob DiRienzo with the gimmick rally on April 7. 
There have been a few changes in the High Performance Driver Education (HPDE) staff: Renee Hayden is moving to the coaching staff, and registrar Tom Snodgrass is stepping up as the new DE Co-Chair with Keith Olcha. John Sandusky will become the Chief Driving Instructor, replacing Craig Janssen. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Debi Kruder recapped the All Member Party for us. There were 178 people who participated in the tour to the Oak + Ivy venue, where the party was held. A total of 400 people attended. 
Bill gave a reminder that the deadline for the next issue of Slipstream (June/July) is May 5, although the closer to May 1, the better. 
Executive Editor Carey Spreen noted that the April/May issue had been delivered to the printer and should have been at the mailing house on that date. He will follow up to confirm. 
Treasurer Chris Flaugh gave the Treasurer’s Report – see attached for details. 
Ad Chair Dana Jones reported that advertiser revenue was still trickling in, and that the majority of them have paid for the year. 
Tom Gomer reported on the current region membership numbers – see attached. 
Region VP Michael Hays noted that his submission to the From the Regions section of Porsche Panorama was about the Maverick Women Behind the Wheel Tulip Tour to Waxahachie. Bill also announced that Michael is now filling the Region Safety Chair position after a couple of years of vacancy. Thanks Michael! 
Concours Chair Scott Kellogg announced that he is looking for volunteers to assist with parking cars at the upcoming event in May, and that there will be a contingent of Concours entrants from the Lone Star Region (Houston area), who will increase the competition this year. Scott noted that there will be three components to the Concours: a free Friday evening meet-and-greet, capped at 100 participants; a Saturday evening dinner with guest speaker Kevin Buckler, founder of The Racer’s Group; and the main judged Concours d’Elegance on Sunday. 
Zone 5 Representative Wendy Shoffit recapped the Zone 5 Presidents’ meeting, held in Plano last month. 
Autocross Liaison Mark Schnoerr noted that there are already 10 ladies signed up for the May 5 Equipe Rapide autocross at the Burleson High School parking lot, and reminded us that there was a total of 164 entries at Event 1, and 140 at Event 2, so the season is shaping up as well-attended so far. 
Tom Minnella announced that the May Happy Hour will take place at the Towers Tap House on Eldorado Parkway in Little Elm, and will have putting and darts competitions, as well as a good selection of beverages. 
Pat Charmichael noted that he is open to Most Valuable Maverick nominations, which will be announced in time for the next issue of Slipstream. 
Meeting adjourned at 6:55 pm. 


